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February 4, 2025 
Committee Hearing: HB 1524 
Finance and Taxation 
 
Representative Headland and Committee Members: 
 
The North Dakota Planning Association respectfully requests a recommendation of DO PASS on HB1524.  
 

North Dakota Planning 
Association advocates for 
good planning rooted in 
contemporary best practices. 
We recognize that one barrier 
to good, well-rounded 
planning in the state is funding 
for planning efforts. As such, 
regional planning councils 
and the associated 
Department of Commerce 
Funding for planning is a huge 
step in the right direction, 

allowing for regionally consolidated planning efforts backed by funds.  Planning is often underfunded in our 
communities across the state, particularly our smaller communities, not because there is no interest, but 
because current needs trump long-range planning every time. Conversely, though, planning is essential to 
receiving funding for projects. By creating regional planning councils HB1524 would allow rural 
communities to move the needle in favor of positive development, whether that's through economic 
development initiatives, funding essential services such as groceries, or improving essential and aging 
infrastructure (roads, sewer, water).  
 
 Because the needs of our communities across the state are so diverse, a wide-spread fund such as this 
would be of much more assistance than more targeted funds, allowing for communities who know their 
needs best to advocate for and utilize those dollars in the most advantageous way to them.  

Again, we respectfully request a recommendation of DO PASS on HB1524. 
 
Thank you,  
 
 
 
North Dakota Planning Association Board 
Rachel Laqua, President 
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